
 
 
 

POKENO COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
MONTHLY MEETING 

 
Tuesday, 11 April 2017 – 7.00pm 

Pokeno Community Hall, Cnr Great South Road and Market Street 
 

AGENDA 
 

1. Apologies 

2. Confirmation of Status of Agenda 

3. Disclosure of Interest 

4. Confirmation of Minutes 14 March 2017 

5. Matters arising from the minutes 

6. New Zealand Police 

7. Pokeno Land Consortium 

8. Annual Plan 2017/18 – Wastewater Consultation 

9. Pokeno Community Plan 

10. Pokeno Works & Issues 

11. Draft Community Committee Schedule 

12. Councillors 

13. Next Meeting’s Agenda Items 

14. General 

 



 

 

POKENO COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
 
 
MINUTES of the monthly Pokeno Community Committee meeting held in the Pokeno Hall, 
Pokeno, on 14 March 2017, commencing at 7.00pm. 
 
Committee Members Present: Helen Clotworthy, Doug Rowe, Todd Miller, Paul Heta, 

Tricia Graham, Lance Straker, Janet McRobbie, Charles 
Hackett, Kris Hines, Rick Odom, Morris Roberts 

 
Guests in Attendance: Mayor Allan Sanson 
 Chairman and Members of the Queens Redoubt Trust 
 
Councillors in Attendance: Cr J Church 
 
Community Members Community Members attended. 
Attending: 
 
 
1. APOLOGIES 
 
Apologies were received from Cr S Henderson, Tony Whittaker, Wayne Rodgers 
 
 
2. DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 
 
There was no disclosure of interest. 
 
 
3. CONFIRMATION OF THE STATUS OF THE AGENDA 
 
No items were added to the agenda. 
 
 
  



4. CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES  
 
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 14 February 2017 be confirmed as a true and 
correct record of that meeting. 
 
Moved: Doug Rowe 
Seconded: Helen Clotworthy 
Carried 
 
 
5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 
There were no matters arising from the minutes. 
 
 
6. QUEENS REDOUBT TRUST PRESENTATION 
 
Neville Ritchie, Chairman of the Queens Redoubt Trust gave an extensive report (attached).  
Discussion followed and it was stressed that they had a great need for volunteers particularly 
after the opening of the visitors centre in mid-May.  There were suggestions of a leaflet drop for 
this.  Facebook and the Blackboard could also be used for publicity.  They felt that the 
Queens Redoubt would be an ideal for the I site when it is relocated from Huntly.  This is being 
investigated by Council in the next 12 months. 
 
The Queens Redoubt Trust will give us an update for each monthly meeting. 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 
 
Moved: Helen Clotworthy 
Seconded: Ric Odom 
Carried 
 
 
7. POKENO COMMUNITY PLAN 
 
The Council need to have this by the end of March.  This is required by the Council for the 
development of the long term plan.  Consultation with the public occurred last year and the 
committee has met to develop these ideas so we are some way towards putting it together. I t was 
agreed that we meet each Tuesday at 7pm in the hall for an hour and a half to work on 
the document. 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 
 
Moved: Helen Clotworthy 
Seconded: Ric Odom 
Carried 
 
 



8. POKENO WORKS & ISSUES 
 
The report of the General Manager Strategy & Support was presented showing issues that have 
arisen since the last meeting. 
 
That the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 
 
Moved: Helen Clotworthy 
Seconded: Doug Rowe 
Carried 
 
 
9. POKENO COMMUNITY COMMITTEE SCHEDULE 
 
It was agreed that the following be added to the Draft Community Schedule: 

 April: Annual Plan – this will take the whole meeting and will be run by the Council who 
will explain the new rating with particular emphasis on waste water.  A mail drop of a flyer 
explaining this will be made prior to the meeting. 

 June: Possibly have someone to give us an overview of sports and recreation for the 
whole area. 

 
That the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 
 
Moved: Helen Clotworthy 
Seconded: Doug Rowe 
Carried 
 
 
10. COUNCILLORS REPORT 
 
Mayor Allan Sanson 
 
Waste Water Issues: The infrastructure of this in many places needs very significant upgrading.  
This will be reflected in the annual plan and the rates.  Details will be presented at the next 
meeting. 
 
I Site: The relocation of the I Site from Huntly is being investigated and Pokeno is one of the 
possible new locations. 
 
Cr J Church 
 
Submissions are need to be put in regarding the annual plan. 
 
A Hall Health and Safety meeting to be held in Taukau on 15 March. 
 
Transport planning is going on – the government are committed to electrification of rail as far as 
Pukekohe.  There is a need to think about the possibility of a train station in Pokeno. 



 
That the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 
 
Moved: Tricia Graham 
Seconded: Doug Rowe 
Carried 
 
 
11. NEXT MEETINGS AGENDA ITEMS 
 
NIL. 
 
 
12. GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Community Patrol Group 
 
This is going well with patrols on Friday, Saturday and Sunday evenings. 
 
A letter was presented by a resident suggesting the installation of CCTV cameras in strategic 
places.  Discussion followed and Mayor Sanson said that there had been recent consultation with 
police and the policy was that CCTV cameras should at the moment be restricted to the CBDs. 
 
Andrew Beyer 
 
Plans for the ‘Drop In’ are underway.  It will occur fortnightly commencing on 06 April, the hall 
has been booked for 4 fortnights. 
 
Leaflets have been produced in 5 different languages and there will be a leaflet drop. 
 
Placemaking 
 
A group are working on an installation for Anzac Day. 
 
 
CLOSURE 
 
Helen Clotworthy thanked the visitors for their attendance and their contribution.  There being 
no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 9.00pm. 
 
The next meeting of the Pokeno Community Committee will be held on 11 April 2017 at 7.00pm 
in the Pokeno Hall. 



LIST OF ITEMS TO DISCUSS WITH POKENO COMMUNITY COMMITTEE  

1. The QR Charitable Trust was established in 1999 with the intention of purchasing the property 
where QR is located and progressively developing it into a cultural heritage attraction and 
Land Wars information Centre. The full name of our project is ‘The NZ Land Wars 
Interpretation Centre at Queen’s Redoubt, Pokeno” 

2. After a difficult fund raising effort the QRT purchased the property in March 2002 which 
encompasses about 75% of the original 100 x 100 yard redoubt and a good area around it 
especially on the east side.   

3. From the outset, the intention was to recreate the original ditch and bank so the site looked 
like a fort again. This work started in April 2004 and was substantially completed by the end of 
2009.  

4. In 2009 the project faced a major threat when Winstones wanted to acquire part of the 
property for a haul road. Following submissions, to the Franklin DC in March 2010, the QR 
Special Heritage Zone was created (formerly the property was zoned rural residential).   

5. In May 2012 after protracted submissions by the QRT to the WDC (initially FDC) the paper 
road on the south side of the property was vested in the QRT for access and parking 
purposes. This was a major win for the project.   

6. Meanwhile we were working on a concept plan for a visitor centre. We had to opt for a less 
ambitious proposal than we originally envisaged. Over 2012-13 we obtained $80K in grants to 
begin construction of our VC in a replica building representative of the era. The final cost was 
nearer $150K. 

7. Over the past 2 years we have been fund raising (we need over $100K) and beginning the fit-
out of the visitor centre. The first displays should be installed in May his year. 

8. Historical Significance of Queen’s Redoubt   QR was the largest earth-walled fortification built 
by British forces in NZ. One hundred yards square and capable of housing 450 men, it was 
planned and intended to be the launching point for the invasion of the Waikato.   The invasion 
of the Waikato was the most significant of the NZ Wars and involved by far the largest 
number of combatants on both sides- it basically decided governance of NZ in favour of the 
settlers. Besides the place’s historical significance, the location of the site adjacent to SH.1 is 
ideally suited for the establishment of a national Land Wars Interpretation Centre. 

9. The QRT’s vision for the site is 3 fold – restore the earthworks to recreate the fort; build an 
engaging and informative visitor centre focusing on the causes the NZ Wars and their short 
and long term effects on the development of NZ, and create a memorial to those who died in 
the various NZ Wars. 

10. The QRT is accumulating all the info we can on the NZ Wars with the intention of it being a 
key place to get information about all these formative events in NZ’s history 

11. The story of the NZ Wars will be told in an engaging way through panels and displays. 
12. We have an MOU with Ngati Tamaoho and are working with them on the interpretation.. They 

will have their own panel about the invasion of the Waikato from their perspective.  Two 
members of their board are on the QRT. 

13. There will be one panel about Pokeno after the Wars –telling the story of farming, flax milling 
etc.  

14. The VC will open on a regular basis once a reasonable portion of the displays are in place. 
Initially we will open the VC so it coincides with the Pokeno market, when a lot of visitors are 
in the village. 

15. How Pokeno can benefit from QR -increased visitors to town, publicity, help raise awareness 
of the  town; It could really put Pokeno on the map 

16. QRT’s main need is for more people (volunteers) to run Visitor Centre, Trustees, members of 
Friends Group etc. Your help in achieving this would be very important. 

17.  Establish a link between the PCC and QRT –possibly by regular reporting, say every 3 or 4 
months, by QRT to PCC. 

18. Discuss approach to QRT about relocating the I-Site from Huntly to QRT 
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Open Meeting 
 

To Pokeno Community Committee 
From Tony Whittaker 

General Manager Strategy & Support 
Date 03 April 2017 

Prepared by Sharlene Jenkins 
PA General Manager Strategy & Support 

Chief Executive Approved Y 
Reference # GOV0516 
Report Title New Zealand Police 

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The New Zealand Police will be in attendance to brief the Community Committee on items 
of interest. 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 

3. ATTACHMENTS 
 
NIL 
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Open Meeting 
 

To Pokeno Community Committee 
From Tony Whittaker 

General Manager Strategy & Support 
Date 03 April 2017 

Prepared by Sharlene Jenkins 
PA General Manager Strategy & Support 

Chief Executive Approved Y 
Reference # GOV0516 
Report Title Pokeno Land Consortium 

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
A representative from the Pokeno Land Consortium will be in attendance to brief the 
Community Committee on private plan change for the “Graham” Land. 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 

3. ATTACHMENTS 
 
NIL 
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Open Meeting 
 

To Pokeno Community Committee 
From Tony Whittaker 

General Manager Strategy & Support 
Date 30 March 2017 

Prepared by Shelley Monrad 
Corporate Planner 

Chief Executive Approved Y 
Reference # PR-819 / 1700438 
Report Title Annual Plan 2017/18 – Wastewater Consultation  

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
On 29 March 2017 Council approved the Annual Plan 2017/18 consultation document 
(Appendix 1) which is focussed on proposed changes to reduce the risk of wastewater spills 
into our environment and cross-contamination of your drinking water by separating water 
supply and wastewater operations. 
 
This means the single district-wide wastewater rate of $752.68 we planned to introduce in 
2017/18 will rise, starting in July, if the recommended option included in the consultation 
document is approved by Council in June. 
 
Ratepayers that currently pay a wastewater rate will receive a consultation document in the 
post by 13 April.  It outlines three options to consider. 
 
A number of drop-in sessions are being held around the district for residents and ratepayers 
to answer any questions or just hear what they have to say on the options outlined in 
the document.  The Pokeno drop-in session will be held on Tuesday, 02 May in the 
Pokeno Community Hall from 4.00pm to 8.00pm. 
 
We have also developed a short video to explain the issues and options outlined in the 
consultation document.  You can view this video and other supporting material on our 
website www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz/annualplan. 
 
We would really appreciate the community boards and committees assistance by 
encouraging your communities to get involved and have their say by 9am, 15 May 2017. 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 

http://www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz/annualplan
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3. ATTACHMENTS 
 
Appendix 1 – Consultation Document 



YOUR  
WASTEWATER  

RATES ARE  
RISING IN JULY

Annual Plan 2017/2018  
Consultation Document
Te Riipoata-a tau 2017-2018 He Pukapuka Uiuinga

Please read inside…
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Before the Waikato District Council prepares our 
Annual Plan for the 2017/18 year starting in July, we 
are seeking your feedback about significant changes 
we are proposing to the Long Term Plan 2015-2025 
works programme that will affect your targeted 
wastewater rate. 

We are currently meeting the level of wastewater service 
agreed with you in our current Long Term Plan, but you 
have told us the number of wastewater overflows we 
have reported in the past year is not acceptable. 

In order to meet your expectations – as we understand 
them to be – we would need to undertake more 
work on our wastewater systems than we committed 
to when we prepared our Long Term Plan nearly 
three years ago. This means the rates that you pay 
for wastewater services would need to increase as 
discussed in this document. 

We have set out options for you to consider and look 
forward to your feedback by 15 May 2017. 

WHO ARE WE CONSULTING WITH?
We are consulting with nearly 11,000 of our 33,000 
district ratepayers who benefit from reticulated 
wastewater services and who pay a targeted rate for 
these services.

We are not consulting with ratepayers on any other 
parts of our Annual Plan since there are no other 

significant changes to the work programmes we 
agreed with you in our 2015-25 LTP. 

However we will still be out talking to you about the 
other work we’re doing – and we look forward to 
engaging with you on relevant projects in your area  
as we start them.

Have your say on the Annual Plan by 9am, Monday 15 May 2017

We have set out options for addressing the risks of 
wastewater overflows on the following pages and  
we look forward to receiving your feedback by  
9am, Monday 15 May 2017. 

You can use the submission form provided in this 
document, or you can send us your feedback  
via email (consult@waidc.govt.nz), or by going to 

our website at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/sayit  
For more information you can come to a drop-in 
session (see back page).

You can also freephone us on 0800 492 452 to find 
out where to get more information or contact any of 
your District Councillors to ask any questions.
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FROM THE MAYOR  
AND COUNCILLORS 
Three wastewater spills into Raglan Harbour in 
four months last year was a major wake-up call for 
your Council. We acknowledged then that we had 
considerable work to do to restore public confidence 
in the management of our wastewater schemes.

We have spent considerable time and money to 
commission an independent investigation of the 
wastewater services we provide, and we now present 
you with some options to consider for the year ahead 
in this Annual Plan 2017/18 consultation document. 

These options represent a significant change to the 
2017/18 work programmes we agreed with you in 
our last Long Term Plan 2015-25 and it means your 
targeted wastewater rate will rise from 1 July. However, 
these options also present a significant change to the 
vision we want to be able to offer you for protecting 
our environment in the future. It all depends on the 
choice we make together this year. 

We are keen to meet this issue head-on and we want 
to work together with you to do so.

Allan Sanson 
Mayor

You have told us you want a better level of service for wastewater.  
We need to undertake the preparation work needed in the coming  
2017/18 year (starting in July 2017) before we can make the changes  
you want. This means the single district-wide wastewater rate of $752.68 
planned for introduction in 2017/18 will rise. The choices you make now  
for the coming year will affect the level of improvement that we can offer 
for the following 10 years when we start engaging with you on our next  
Long Term Plan 2018-28. 

THIS IS ALL ABOUT YOUR WASTEWATER 
AND HOW MUCH WE SPEND TO PROTECT 
OUR ENVIRONMENT

THIS IS ONLY A FIRST STEP TO 
CONSIDERING MORE IMPROVEMENTS  
FOR THE FOLLOWING 10 YEARS

The wastewater rate you pay now could increase by 
between $47 and $254 from 1 July. 

The choice you make now will either help prepare  
the way for future choices or not.

Your wastewater rate increase depends on where 
you live and the choice we make together this year. 

Future cost implications are outlined on page 11. Go to  
our rates calculator at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/rid

See how this will affect your total rates on page 10. Have your say…get involved! 



3
W

A
ST

EW
A

TE
R WASTEWATER –

WHAT ARE THE ISSUES TO BE ADDRESSED IN 2017/18?
There is a growing level of dissatisfaction in our community with the number of spills we report 
from our district wastewater network. 

In July last year, the Council received a formal warning 
from the Waikato Regional Council following three 
wastewater spills in four months into Raglan harbour, 
which temporarily forced the closure of the harbour for 
swimming and the collection of seafood.

Across the whole district we reported 33 wastewater 
overflows during dry weather (2.97 per 1,000 
connections) in 2015/16. The total number of overflows 
(including overflows during wet weather) for 2015/16 
was 59 – but most were small spills onto land. As we 
met our agreed target of no more than five wastewater 
overflows per 1,000 connections during dry weather, 
we need your input to determine how much more work 
we undertake this coming year and what this might 
mean for the future.

In December last year the Council received an 
independent review from technical services firm 
Jacobs New Zealand Ltd recommending your Council 
undertake a $3.7 million programme of immediate 
works to address key risks in our wastewater system, 

and to carry out a $3.9 million water jetting (cleaning) 
and CCTV (closed-circuit television) investigation  
of the network district-wide to assess the need for 
further improvements over the longer term.  
(The Jacobs report can be found online with this 
document and other supporting material at  
waikatodistrict.govt.nz/annualplan).

At that time the Council decided to undertake a more 
modest immediate programme of works worth $1.76 
million to mitigate key risks, and to consult with the 
community about how much more you think we 
should spend in the 2017/18 year.

Among the issues we need to address in the coming 
year are a shortfall in routine maintenance budgets, 
and compliance with Ministry of Health codes of 
practice to prevent contamination of water supplies 
(Ministry of Health, Water Safety Plan Guide, 2014). It’s 
also important that we start collecting and analysing 
information about the state of our network so that we 
can better plan for the future.

WAIKATO DISTRICT COUNCIL | Annual Plan – Consultation Document

This Annual Plan consultation document sets out three choices of work programmes for you to 
consider. The most significant difference between the options is the amount of CCTV (closed circuit 
TV) investigation, network assessment and planning you want us to do in the coming year. 

The level of investigation and assessment we do in the coming year will help to determine the options 
we can offer you for the following 10 years, as we start preparing strategies and work programmes for 
our next Long Term Plan 2018-28.

WHAT IS AN ANNUAL PLAN?
Every three years we consult with you to produce a 
Long Term Plan that sets out the projects, activities, 
and services that will be invested in and developed 
by Council over the following 10 years.

The Annual Plan is Council’s budget for one 
financial year. It explains how the Council will fund 
projects, activities and services identified in the 
Long Term Plan (LTP). It allows us to amend the 
figures in the LTP.

The Annual Plan 2017/18 represents year three of the 
2015-25 LTP that was adopted on 30 June 2015 and 
can be viewed at the Council’s offices and on our 
website at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/LTP

As we are proposing a change to the 2017/18  
work programmes that we agreed with you nearly 
three years ago, we are consulting with you about  
that change.
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OPTION 1: The work we have already started to 
mitigate key high risks of overflows, together with 
the work to separate our wastewater operations 
and to adjust our maintenance budget, form the 
basis of the Option 1 work programme that we 
have set out in the following pages. Option 1  
would add a total of $112.58 to the 2017/18 
targeted wastewater rate that we agreed in the 
current Long Term Plan 2015-25. 

Option 1 would not allow us to offer you any 
improvements to performance levels in the 
wastewater services we provide in the future. 
This means our target – to have no more than five 
wastewater overflows during dry weather per 1,000 
connections per year (ie. up to but no more than 
55) – would stay the same as it is now. 

WHAT ARE WE DOING NOW TO BETTER PROTECT 
OUR ENVIRONMENT FROM WASTEWATER SPILLS?
Wastewater overflows can occur due to blockages and pipe capacity relative to flow volumes. 
Overflows can also occur when blockages and power outages cause temporary equipment 
failure in pumping stations and treatment plants.

Starting now, and for the coming year, your Council has already committed an extra $1.76 million to mitigate 
key high risks of overflows through:

 z Jetting to clean 50% of the Raglan network 
and 10% of other town networks, with CCTV 
inspection (to obtain information about our 
network assets) as budgets allow 

 z Improvement work on the SCADA/telemetry 
(computer monitoring system) link to Raglan

 z Two additional standby generators (in case  
of power failures)

 z A public education programme to reduce 
blockages, starting in Raglan (see page 14).

How much more do we need to spend in 2017/18?

The work to mitigate key high risks has already started, and this will add $67.82 to your targeted wastewater rate 
for 2017/18. However we need to spend more than this to do the following:

 z Maintenance: We need to budget $290,000 more 
on routine operational maintenance. This will add 
another $29.20 to your rates.  

We originally planned on reducing our costs in this 
area in the 2015-25 LTP but the actual costs are 
exceeding budget, especially as staffing costs  
and overtime have gone up since these budgets 
were first set, and we are strengthening our 
wastewater monitoring.

 z Separation of wastewater operations: In line 
with Ministry of Health best practice guidelines 
we need to invest in separate water supply and 
wastewater service equipment and field staff. We 
cannot simply rely on good processes, such as 
disinfection of equipment, to avoid cross-contamination 
of your drinking water. This means gradually investing 
in six more fully-equipped vehicles and staff over six 
years at a cost of $193,000 in the first year. This will 
add another $15.56 to your rates.

BLOCKAGES 
CAUSE MORE 
THAN 80% OF 
OVERFLOWS. 
HELP REDUCE 

THE RISK.  
See page 14
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OPTIONS FOR 2017/18?
It’s all about how much we want to spend to protect our environment. We need your input to decide whether we 
stop at the level of work included in Option 1, or whether we choose to do more work as laid out in Options 2 and 
3 in the following pages. Options 2 and 3 would allow us to:

 z Expand our public education programme  
district-wide

 z Accelerate work to prevent stormwater infiltration 
of the wastewater network (Option 3 only)

 z Expand emergency storage facilities at our  
pump stations 

 z Enter into contracts to ensure standby generators 
are available 24/7 district-wide

 z Undertake a full upgrade of our SCADA/telemetry 
(computer monitoring and alarm system) 

 z Investigate resource consent options for 
emergency overflows to mitigate legal risk  
and costs

 z Undertake jetting/CCTV work (cleaning and data 
collection) needed for planning work programmes 
to reduce future risks of overflows to waterways 
and in sensitive environments (Option 2)

 z Or undertake jetting/CCTV work (cleaning 
and data collection) needed for planning work 
programmes to reduce future risks of overflows 
district-wide (Option 3).

The level of investigation and assessment we do in the coming year will help to determine the options 
we can offer you for the following 10 years, as we start preparing strategies and work programmes for 
our next Long Term Plan 2018-28. 

Options 2 and 3 include investment in the CCTV (data collection) work needed to be able to offer you 
improvements to performance levels in the wastewater services we provide in the future.

The difference in cost between Option 2 and Option 3 is $24 per ratepayer for 2017/18, but the 
difference could be much greater in the future if we choose to increase our performance targets  
in the way these options would allow (see ‘Implications for the Future’ on page 11).

OPTION 2: This includes jetting and 
CCTV (cleaning and data collection) of all 
wastewater assets within 100 metres of  
a sensitive environment or waterway. This 
would allow us to develop wastewater 
overflow improvements plans with a vision 
to introduce a new performance target of no 
more than three wastewater overflows during 
dry weather per 1,000 connections per year 
(ie. up to but no more than 33) and focussed 
on protecting waterways and environmentally 
sensitive areas. This would become a choice 
for further consultation next year before we 
prepare our Long Term Plan 2018-28.

OPTION 3: This includes jetting and CCTV 
(cleaning and data collection) district-wide 
over two years. 

This would allow us to develop wastewater 
overflow improvements plans with a vision 
to introduce a new performance target of no 
more than one wastewater overflow during dry 
weather per 1,000 connections per year (ie. up 
to but no more than 11). 

This would become a choice for further 
consultation next year before we prepare  
our Long Term Plan 2018-28.
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In our 2015-25 Long Term Plan we agreed to move to a single targeted rate of $752.68 in  
2017-18 for all ratepayers who benefit from being connected to our wastewater network.  
All the options below show that this rate will have to rise in order to undertake the work  
that’s needed on our wastewater network.

OPTION 1: Mitigate key overflow risks and separate wastewater operations Rate impact

Mitigate key risks: Complete work already committed to in December in order to mitigate key 
risks to our system district-wide but focussed on Raglan (see page 4)

$67.82

Separate operations: Invest in separate teams and equipment for drinking water supply and 
wastewater services in line with Ministry of Health best practice guidelines (see page 4)

$15.56

Maintenance: Adjustment to cover actual costs of routine maintenance (see page 4) $29.20

Total increase over the 2017-18 (Year 3 LTP) targeted rate of $752.68 $112.58

Under Option 1 your 2017-18 targeted wastewater rate would total: $865.26

PROS: Option 1 is the cheapest option. It mitigates immediate key risks (as outlined on page 4), and 
meets Ministry of Health guidelines to prevent water supply contamination, and routine maintenance 
budget shortfalls.

CONS: It does not allow for enough CCTV investigation to assess the overall state of our network and 
to prepare plans to upgrade our network in the future. It does not provide for an ongoing district-wide 
public education programme, nor allow for a full upgrade of our district-wide SCADA/telemetry computer 
monitoring system. Performance targets would remain unchanged at five dry-weather overflows per 
1,000 connections. 

Option 1 is NOT the recommended option because it would not allow for future service  
level improvements.
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OPTION 2: Prepare long term plans to protect waterways  
and environmentally sensitive areas

Rate impact

Undertake all work programmes listed under Option 1

 z Mitigate key risks
 z Separate operations
 z Adjust routine maintenance budgets to cover costs

$112.58

Extra risk mitigation, including the following possible solutions (see page 5):

 z Contract extra standby generators for 24/7 availability district-wide
 z Commence full upgrade of the SCADA/telemetry (computer monitoring) system
 z Additional pump storage to accommodate high flow periods
 z Investigate and apply for a resource consent to allow a level of overflows consistent with 

the RMA and regional plan. (Unlike some Councils we have no consents in place.)

Prepare for further consultation on a long term programme to protect waterways:

 z Jetting & CCTV (cleaning and data collection) of all networks within 100m of a waterway
 z Wastewater overflow improvement plans written for Long Term Plan consultation, with a 

vision of no more than three dry-weather overflows per 1,000 connections and focussed 
on spill reduction to waterways

High-impact district-wide public education programme to change behaviours causing 
blockages

$31.36

Total increase over the 2017-18 (Year 3 LTP) targeted rate of $752.68 $143.94

Under Option 2 your 2017-18 targeted wastewater rate would total: $896.62

PROS: Option 2 is the medium-priced option. It mitigates key risks, and meets Ministry of Health 
guidelines and routine maintenance budget shortfalls as in Option 1. It provides extra risk mitigation 
of power outage, computer monitoring failure, and legal risk. It allows for investigation and planning 
with a longer-term vision to reduce wastewater overflows, but focussed on protecting waterways 
and environmentally sensitive areas. It provides for the highest-impact district-wide public education 
programme of all three options. It balances public expectation with affordability.

CONS: It does not allow for investigation and wastewater improvement plans to future-proof the 
network district-wide, nor does it aim at producing plans to reduce wastewater overflows to the 
‘medium-level’ of performance as recommended by the Jacobs report.

Option 2 is the recommended option because it balances future environmental protection  
with affordability.
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OPTION 3: Prepare long term plans for a district-wide  
‘continuous improvement programme’

Rate impact

Undertake all work programmes listed under Option 1

 z Mitigate key risks
 z Separate operations
 z Adjust routine maintenance budgets to cover costs

$112.58

Extra risk mitigation as in Option 2 (see page 5) with the addition of:

 z Accelerated programme to prevent stormwater infiltration
 z Accelerated pump storage programme to accommodate high flow periods

Prepare for further consultation on a long term programme to reduce overflows district-wide

 z Jetting & CCTV (cleaning and data collection) district-wide within two years
 z Wastewater overflow improvement plans written for Long Term Plan consultation, with a 

vision of no more than one dry-weather overflows per 1,000 connections (a ‘medium level 
of performance’ compared with other councils).

Medium-impact district wide public education programme to change behaviours  
causing blockages

$55.40

Total increase over the 2017-18 (Year 3 LTP) targeted rate of $752.68 $167.98

Under Option 3 your 2017-18 targeted wastewater rate would total: $920.66

PROS: Option 3 mitigates key risks, and meets Ministry of Health guidelines and routine maintenance 
budget shortfalls as in Option 1. It provides extra risk mitigation in more ways than Option 2. This option 
most closely follows the Jacobs report recommendation to allow for investigation and planning with a 
longer-term vision to reduce wastewater overflows district-wide to the ‘medium level’ of performance 
compared with other councils.

CONS: Option 3 is the highest-priced option with potential implications for greater spend than the 
other two options in the future. It places less emphasis than Option 2 (but more than Option 1) on public 
education to change behaviours. 

Option 3 is NOT the recommended option because it may prove unaffordable for ratepayers 
in the future.
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YOUR WASTEWATER TARGETED RATE?
The options presented in this consultation document will have a significant impact on your 
wastewater rate as shown below. The graph shows how your wastewater rates have been 
changing to introduce a single district-wide wastewater rate in 2017/18, and how that rate will 
now change depending on the choice made from this consultation.

If we choose Option 2, some ratepayers will pay $79 more than the rate they are paying this year (2016/17), but 
other ratepayers will pay up to $230 more. This is because we are still in the process of changing five different 
sets of rates to a single district-wide wastewater rate. 

*The $ increase on your current (2016/17) wastewater rate is shown inside the bar

Wastewater rates charges in $ by area 2016-2018
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If we choose Option 2, the impact on total property rates for 2017/18 for a selection of district 
properties is shown below. 

Individual rate increases will vary depending on property type, value and location, and services available. You can see 
what the impact is for your own property if go to our Rating Information Database at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/rid
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Average Capital Value 370,000 170,000 175,000 140,000 215,000 370,000 62,500 300,000

General Rates (Including UAGC) 1,360.25 870.65 882.89 797.21 980.81 1,360.25 607.49 1,188.89

Wastewater – Option 2  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62

Other Targeted Rates 997.43 155.50 997.43 833.43 809.43 181.50 173.50 154.31

Total Rates $ 3,254.30  1,922.77  2,776.94  2,527.26 2,686.86 2,438.37 1,677.61  2,239.82

Weekly Rates $ 62.58  36.98 53.40 48.60 51.67 46.89 32.26  43.07

Total $ Increase over 2016/17  140.40  105.77  127.62  125.33  207.49  118.87  233.09  190.67
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Average Capital Value 180,000 230,000 507,000 400,000 250,000 365,000 340,000 358,000

General Rates (Including UAGC) 895.13 1,017.53 1,695.63 1,433.69 1,066.49 1,348.01 1,286.81 1,330.87

Wastewater – Option 2  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62  896.62

Other Targeted Rates 1,033.63 1,016.63 996.43 996.24 1,015.63 1,037.76 1,016.63 973.43

Total Rates $ 2,825.38  2,930.78 3,588.68 3,326.55 2,978.74 3,282.39 3,200.06 3,200.92

Weekly Rates $ 54.33 56.36 69.01 63.97 57.28 63.12 61.54 61.56

Total $ Increase over 2016/17  369.30  372.58  233.28  325.73  132.54  290.84  379.78  216.86

LIFESTYLE RURAL INDUSTRIAL COMMERCIAL

Average Capital Value 625,000 850,000 1,350,000 1,230,000

General Rates (Including UAGC) 1,984.49 2,535.29 3,759.29 3,465.53

Wastewater – Option 2 – – 1,306.96  896.62

Other Targeted Rates 161.50 809.43 885.13 885.13

Total Rates $ 2,145.99 3,344.72  5,951.38  5,247.28

Weekly Rates $ 41.27 64.32 114.45 100.91

Total $ Increase over 2016/17 56.77 93.04  403.90  270.30

Note 1: Average Capital Value is per the 2014 rating valuation.
Note 2: Residential properties not connected, but within 30 metres of a public wastewater drain, are charged a wastewater 
‘availability’ rate which is 50% of the wastewater rate for ‘connected’ properties.
Note 3: The wastewater rate shown for non-residential properties is for the first two pans. Additional rates are charged for the third 
and any subsequent pans.
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WASTEWATER –  
THE BIG PICTURE
We have nearly 11,000 properties connected to our wastewater system, but with fewer than 33 
connections per kilometre (on average) we have one of the lowest-density networks in the country. 

We currently report the second highest number 
of wastewater overflows compared with other 
‘medium-sized’ councils (Water New Zealand, 
National Performance Review, 2015-16). Many of the 
overflows we report are small, land-based spills that 
are relatively easy to remedy. Unlike some councils, 
we report every overflow regardless of where it 
occurs (on public or private land), size or effect. 
Despite this inconsistency, reporting of wastewater 
overflows is increasing across New Zealand for all 
councils. The Jacobs report presented to Council in 
December 2016 recommended that, over the longer 

term, Waikato District Council aim for a ‘medium 
level of performance’ in comparison with other New 
Zealand councils. This would mean ensuring there 
is no more than one wastewater overflow per 1,000 
connections per year during dry weather, compared 
with, for example, the 2.9 dry-weather overflows per 
1,000 connections that we reported for the 2015-16 
year against our current target of ‘equal to or less 
than five’. The cost of achieving this improvement has 
been estimated at $7.4 million per year for 10 years. 
However, there are other options we can consider.

IMPLICATIONS FOR THE FUTURE
Before choosing your preferred wastewater option 
for 2017/18, you will want to consider the future 
implications of each option. 

Option 1 does not allow for the CCTV data collection 
needed to plan for improved performance targets in 
the future. The only upward pressure on the targeted 
wastewater rate under Option 1 in the future will be inflation.

Option 2 and 3 allow for the CCTV data collection 
and planning needed to consider improving our future 
performance targets as outlined on pages 5, 7 and 
8. If we choose to improve our performance levels 
then costs will rise depending on the work required 
to achieve these new targets and the graph below 
presents our best guesstimates for the impact on your 
wastewater rates in 2018/19.

While fit-for-purpose infrastructure is not cheap, we are 
the third-fastest growing district in the country and we 
need to ensure our infrastructure can cope with a rise 
in population of more than 26% over the next 15 years 
from about 69,900 in 2016 to 88,200 in 2031. We want 
to protect our environment and our long term aspiration 
is to minimise wastewater overflows. As our population 
rises, and our businesses grow, there will be more 
people to share the cost to meet that long term goal.
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Any proposed change to agreed performance 
levels will require further consultation with  
the community prior to developing our next 
Long Term Plan 2018-28. It is NOT a subject  
for consultation in this document.
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Potential impact on  
wastewater rates from 2018/19

$752.68

$865.26

$892.95
$896.62 $920.66

$1,021.29

$1,146.20



ANNUAL PLAN 2017/2018
Please provide your feedback by 9am, Monday 15 May 2017

Name/organisation: .............................................................................................................................................................

Address: ...................................................................................................... Postcode: ............................................

Postal Address (if different): ....................................................................... Postcode: ............................................

Email: ........................................................................................................... Phone: .................................................

Hearings will be held between 31 May and 1 June 2017. (Venue to be confirmed)

Do you want to speak about your submission at this hearing?   £ Yes   £ No

Preferred method of contact:       £ Email  £ Post

Age: (optional)   £ 16-24  £ 25-35  £ 36-50  £ 51-65  £ 66+

The Council would like to receive your feedback on the options outlined for addressing key risks of wastewater 
overflows and/or for planning to improve our future level of performance throughout our network.  

Please indicate which option you support so that we can better protect our environment from wastewater overflows.

I support:

If there is any more information you want to supply in addition to this submission form, please write it here or 
attach it to this submission form and enclose it in the Freepost return envelope provided.

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

Please tell us what you think of what we are proposing by attending a drop-in session (see back page) and/or by  
making a submission:

Online:   waikatodistrict.govt.nz/sayit 
Post to:  Waikato District Council, Freepost 803,  
  Private Bag 544, Ngaruawahia 3742 

Email to:  consult@waidc.govt.nz 
Fax to:   (07) 824 8091 
Deliver to: Any Council office or library 

For internal use only
ECM Project # PR-819-01
ECM #...................................
Submission #....................... 
Customer #..........................

Option 1
Mitigate key risks

No change to  
service levels

See page 4 & 6

Option 2
Plan to protect waterways

Plan for moderate 
 service level change

See page 5 & 7

Option 3
Plan for district-wide 

continuous improvement

Plan for service level change  
as per Jacobs report

See page 5 & 8



EXTRA SPACE
If you need extra space please continue writing here or attach extra pages to this form and enclose them all in the 
Freepost return envelope provided.

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

..............................................................................................................................................................................................

For more information you can come to a drop-in session (see back page), call 
us on Freephone 0800 492 452 and you can go to the Waikato District Council 
website as follows:

 z Make an online submission at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/sayit 

 z See supporting material on this issue at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/annualplan

 z Check the impact on your rates – go to our online rates calculator at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/rid 

 z The Annual Plan represents Year 3 of our Long Term Plan 2015-25, see waikatodistrict.govt.nz/LTP 

More questions? Contact your Councillor. For contact details see waikatodistrict.govt.nz/councillors

WAIKATO DISTRICT COUNCIL  |  Annual Plan – Consultation Document
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Knowing how you can help us keep our wastewater network operating well is central to 
avoiding overflows. 

Wastewater pipes are generally only 15-20cm in diameter and are not designed to carry products like wet 
wipes, rags and nappies. Nor are they designed for hot fats, oil and grease from your kitchen which solidify and 
block the pipes. Blockages cause more than 80% of our overflows [see pie graph]. The photo shows a typical 
avoidable blockage that our field staff have to remove from our pump stations and pipes to keep our system 
working properly.

CAUSES OF WASTEWATER OVERFLOWS  
IN WAIKATO DISTRICT 2014-2016



Head Office: 15 Galileo Street, Ngaruawahia 3720

Freepost 803, Waikato District Council  
Private Bag 544, Ngaruawahia 3742, New Zealand

www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz

Phone: 07 824 8633

Fax 07 824 8091

Email: consult@waidc.govt.nz

Freephone: 0800 492 452

DROP-IN SESSIONS
You can find out more about the options offered for consultation on your wastewater 
services for 2017/18 by attending a Waikato District Council drop-in session

Drop-in sessions are offered in the Wards affected by the changes outlined in this document. For confirmation of final details, 
please go to waikatodistrict.govt.nz/annualplan or Freephone 0800 492 452:

EUREKA
Matangi drop-in, Matangi Hall, 478 Tauwhare Rd,  
Wednesday 3 May, 3pm-6pm

HUKANUI
Gordonton market, Gordonton Reserve, SH 1B,  
Saturday 8 April, 8.30am-1pm

HUNTLY
Huntly Drop-in, Huntly Library, Saturday 22 April, 9am-12 noon

Huntly Drop-in, Huntly Library, Thursday 4 May, 4pm-7pm

NGARUAWAHIA
Ngaruawahia and Horotiu Drop-in, Ngaruawahia Bowling Club, 
Ellery St, Saturday 29 April, 9am-11am 

Ngaruawahia and Horotiu Drop-in, Ngaruawahia Community 
House, Galileo St, Wednesday 10 May, 4pm-7pm

WHANGAMARINO
Te Kauwhata Drop-in, Te Kauwhata Library,  
Thursday 20 April, 5pm-8pm

Meremere Drop-in, Meremere Hall, Heather Green Ave, 
Thursday 11 May, 6.30pm

RAGLAN
Raglan Creative Market Day, Raglan Old School Arts Centre, 
Stewart Street, Sunday 9 April, 10am-2pm

Raglan Drop-in, Outside SuperValue, Bow St,  
Saturday 22 April, 10am-12 noon

Raglan Community Board workshop, Supper room,  
Raglan Hall, Bow St, Thursday 27 April, 7pm-8.30pm

TUAKAU
Tuakau Drop-in, Supper Room, Tuakau Memorial Hall,  
George St, Thursday 20 April, 4pm-8pm

Tuakau Drop-in, Supper Room, Tuakau Memorial Hall,  
George St, Monday 1 May, 4pm-8pm

Pokeno Drop-in, Pokeno Hall, Market St,  
Tuesday 2 May, 4pm-8pm

Use the submission form inside this document to have your 
say and deliver it to any Council office or library, fax or email 
us, or post it using the Freepost envelope provided, or go 
online to have your say at waikatodistrict.govt.nz/sayit



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Page 1  Version 5 

Open Meeting 
 

To Pokeno Community Committee 
From Tony Whittaker 

General Manager Strategy & Support 
Date 03 April 2017 

Prepared by Sharlene Jenkins 
PA General Manager Strategy & Support 

Chief Executive Approved Y 
Reference # GOV0516 
Report Title Pokeno Community Plan 

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The purpose of this report is to present the latest work the Pokeno Community Committee 
has done on a draft Pokeno Community Plan. 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 

3. ATTACHMENTS 
 
 Draft Pokeno Community Plan 



 

 

DRAFT POKENO COMMUNITY PLAN 
 
  
PURPOSE OF THE PLAN 
 
Until 2012 Pokeno was a quiet country village.  Then explosive growth occurred inevitably  
leading to rapid change.  There was little or no infrastructure. 
 
PROJECTS 
 
Recreation and Sport 
The present facilities are 
*A Dog Park – this still needs signage, seating and water for the dogs 
*Two small, young children’s play grounds 
*A completely undeveloped 27acres earmarked for sport and recreation 
*Tennis Courts near the Domain 
*Pokeno Domain 
 
The more research we do the more it points to the lack of facilities for all our residents from 
toddlers to aged residents.  The key to the long term health and wellbeing is the development of 
our Pokeno Recreation Area. 
However there is a problem, this is land prone to flooding a feasibility study is nearing 
completion and it is vital that the community is informed of its results – no progress can occur 
until this happens  
 
Our community tells us they would like 
*Multipurpose playing fields 
*A sprint track 
*A basketball half court 
*Tennis Courts 
*Netball courts 
* Challenging equipment for older children and adolescents 
*A flying fox 
*A skate park 
*A shady area for picnics 
*Planting 
*A bike track to connect with other areas of Pokeno 
*A fitness circuit 
*A watercourse leading to a pond 



*A Drive Town for road education 
 *A multi-use building in the Sports Park that would be suitable for the use of all ages  
Our Sports and Recreation Space will bring people together it will be OUR COMMUNITY 
SPACE 
 
The Pokeno Domain needs to be developed with picnic tables and BBQs 
 
Closure of Ford Street to provide an informal recreation area 
 
Future Proofing 
 
Short term 
As new housing areas such as the Hitchen Block are developed it is important that adequately 
sized good quality land is put aside for recreation as once the land is covered with houses we 
have lost our chance  
 
More central land needs to be purchased for public use while it is still available 
 
Long Term 
 
How big is Pokeno going to be? 
With large tracts of land sold to the east as well as the west of the Motorway the connectivity of 
the two sides is vital. 
What is the assessment of future green spaces when Pokeno is larger? 
 
 
Transport 
 
Connectivity 
 As new housing areas are developed they have footpaths developed by the Developers it is vital 
that footpaths linking these with established areas are made at the same time. 
At this moment footpaths required are 

• In Helenslee Rd from McRobbie’s shed to the day-care 
• From the Munroe Rd Helenslee Rd intersectionas far as the Helenslee On Ramp to join 

up with existing footpaths 
• In the existing streets in “The Old Pokeno Village” 
• Dean Rd , Frazer Rd, Avon Rd to the Dog Park 

 
There are lots of paper roads in Pokeno and we do not want to lose these.  They could be used for 
walking tracks and cycle ways improving connectivity.  We would like to see the Strategic 
Overview for Connectivity in Pokeno 
 
  
Parking 

• Designated parking areas are needed for shoppers 
• Bus parking is needed for Tour Buses – these are stopping more and more frequently to 

use the toilet facilities and eat ice-creams 



• A bus stop 
The need for metered or timed parking should be investigated 

 
Wider Transport 

• A Transport Hub for rail and bus 
• A bus service to Papakura to link with rail transport 
• A rail link to Pokeno –Pukekohe-Auckland 
• Adequate parking for those using these services e.g. Park and Ride facilities 

 
Health and Wellbeing 
 
Civil Defence 
      A plan is being developed.  We need council support with resourcing 
 Emergency Response 
     Fire Emergency New Zealand needs to have their station shifted from Mercer to Pokeno 
where the centre of population is and where most of the volunteers live. They already have land 
in Pokeno for a new station. 
      It must be ensured that adequate medical emergency response is provided for the community  
Defibrillator 
       The defibrillator is to be installed, community training is needed and its location widely 
shown   on notices 
Public Toilets 
       Ours are the most used Public Toilets in the Waikato District. These need extension and 
lighting needs to be improved for safety reasons. 
Emergency Services and the Pokeno Recreation Area 
        When this is developed in conjunction with the recreational opportunities the following 
emergency service need to be developed 

• Developing the creek running through the area to include a water feature large enough 
and with enough capacity to be used as a firefighting source 

• Access into and around the facility that can allow emergency vehicles to manoeuvre 
• Clear area for heli access, landing and departure (consider lighting for the dual purpose of 

evening sport and helipad activities) – considering casevac/westpac preferred site 
• The sports field/running track to be developed so that it is not flood prone and to have the 

ability to act as a staging post for CD 
• Toilets and potable water access for general use but also to support the above activities 

We see that this would be a fantastic opportunity for the community to positively engage and to 
build resilience 
Accessibility to and from Pokeno 
      We need better representation at local and Government level to reduce travelling times and 
hence stress and to improve the amount and quality of family time 
 
 
Community Facilities 
 
   Market Square will be our Pokeno Community focal point.  The boundaries are the Pokeno 
Hall, the Cenotaph, toilet green space and the ‘Gas station green space.  This plan must be 
implemented 



  Facilities needed will be 
*Council Offices 
*Library 
*I site 
A big multipurpose building could be developed to include all these and possibly incorporate the 
Hall  
 
* As the Gateway to the Waikato it is important that the development of our Main Street 
provides a unique and vibrant shopping area in the style that was adopted by the WDC in 
September 2015 
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Open Meeting 
 

To Pokeno Community Committee 
From Tony Whittaker 

General Manager Strategy & Support 
Date 03 April 2017 

Prepared by Sharlene Jenkins 
PA General Manager Strategy & Support 

Chief Executive Approved Y 
Reference/Doc Set # GOV0516 

Report Title Pokeno Works & Issues: Status of Items April 2017 

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
To update the Committee on issues arising from the previous meeting. 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 

3. ATTACHMENTS 
 
Pokeno Works & Issues: Status of Items April 2017 



 

 

POKENO COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
ISSUES REGISTER – 2017 

 

Issue Area Action Comments 

Road Naming Community 
Committe 

Currently Hitchens Road has two sections that will 
require renaming.  The committee should now consider 
renaming the two sections that will be severed.  The 
committee should consider allocating a name from the 
approved name list.  Suitable names remaining on the 
approved list are: Coptic; Edward Pope; Harry Richards; 
Herbert Oldham; James Elliot; Moyle; Peter Bourne; 
Skiffington; Walter Rogers; and William McRobbie.  
Map is attached. 

 

Pokeno Cenotaph Service 
Delivery 

Please provide a Council contact for tidying up our 
Cenotaph for ANZAC Day. 

Cenotaph’s throughout the district will be tidied up as 
part of our preparations for ANZAC Day.  If you have 
any concerns, please contact Grant Sirl 
on grant.sirl@waidc.govt.nz. 

Sport Waikato / Counties 
Manukau Sport 

Community 
Committee 

How do Sport Waikato and Counties Manuaku Sport see 
our sports facilities land developed? 
Janet and Helen to ask Pokeno School children what 
facilities would they like to have. 

 

 

mailto:grant.sirl@waidc.govt.nz
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Open Meeting 
 

To Pokeno Community Committee 
From Tony Whittaker 

General Manager Strategy & Support 
Date 03 April 2017 

Prepared by Sharlene Jenkins 
PA General Manager Strategy & Support 

Chief Executive Approved Y 
Reference/Doc Set # GOV0516 

Report Title Pokeno Community Committee Schedule 

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The purpose of this report is to provide an updated Pokeno Community Committee 
Schedule to discuss and populate. 
 
It is intended that the Committee will develop a schedule as a guide for Council support and 
community information and engagement. 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 

3. ATTACHMENTS 
 
Draft Pokeno Community Committee Schedule 



POKENO COMMUNITY COMMITTEE  
SCHEDULE 

 May 2016 – Extraordinary Meeting 23 May 2016 June 2016 

  Less Waste Saves More  Placemaking 
(Lianne van den Bemd/ Betty Connolly) 
 

July 2016 August 2016 September 2016 

 Review of Public Transport Services in 
North Waikato 

 Chris Clarke, Vincent Kuo, Waikato Regional 
Council 

 Roading 
 Chris Clarke, Waikato District Alliance Staff 
 Road Naming 

Chris Clarke 

 Pokeno Community Plan 
(David Totman/Jenni Vernon) 

 Pokeno Structure Plan 
(Jane McCartney) 

 Town Square 
(Jane McCartney) 

 Economic Development Update 
(Clive Morgan) 

 Facilities / Sports Park 
(Andrew Corkill) 

July 2016 – Workshop 19 July 2016 August 2016 – Workshop 09 August 2016 

 Road Naming Workshop  Placemaking 

October 2016 November 2016 December 2016 

 Pokeno Community Committee Priority 
Projects 
(Melissa Russo) 

 Youth Engagement 
(Shannon Kelly) 

 Pokeno Land Consortium 
(Colin Botica) 

 Pokeno Community Committee Priority 
Projects Brainstorm 
(Melissa Russo) 

 Pokeno Community Committee Priority 
Projects Completion 
 

 Year in Review 
 

 Year-end celebration October 2016 – Workshop 28 October 2016 November 2016 – Workshop 15 November 

 “Growth of Pokeno” Community Drop in 
Meeting 

 Pokeno Community Committee Priority Projects 
– Discuss top ten Priorities 

  



January 2017 February 2017 March 2017 

 NO MEETING  Pokeno Community Plan 
(Tony Whittaker) 

 

 Pokeno Community Plan 
 

 Queens Redoubt Trust Presentation 
(Ian Barton and Dr Neville Ritchie) February 2017 – Planning Meeting 23 February 

 “Drop in” session planning 

February 2017 – Council Workshop 15 February 

 Waikato District Council Annual Community 
Board / Community Committee Workshop 

February 2017 –Workshop 28 February 

 Pokeno Community Plan 

April 2017 May 2017 June 2017 

 Pokeno Land Consortium 
(Colin Botica) 

 Annual Plan 
(Tony Whittaker) 

 Pokeno Land Consortium 
(Colin Botica) 

  

 Waikato Regional Council 
 

 Overview of Sports and Recreation 
 

July 2017 August 2017 September 2017 

  
   
  

 Pokeno Land Consortium 
(Colin Botica) 

  
  

   
   
  

October 2017 November 2017 December 2017 

  
   
  

 Pokeno Land Consortium 
(Colin Botica) 

   

   
   
  

January 201   

 NO MEETING   

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Page 1  Version 4.0 

Open Meeting 
 

To Pokeno Community Committee 
From Tony Whittaker 

General Manager Strategy & Support 
Date 03 April 2017 

Prepared by Sharlene Jenkins 
PA General Manager Strategy & Support 

Chief Executive Approved Y 
DWS Document Set # GOV0516 

Report Title Councillor’s Report 

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The purpose of this report is for Pokeno’s local Councillors to provide an update to the 
Committee on relevant issues. 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the report from the General Manager Strategy & Support be received. 

3. ATTACHMENTS 
 
NIL 
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